Sent:

Wednesday, 5 July 2023 11:52 AM

To:

Records Department

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] DA2023/0130 - Waste Transfer Station

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/ Madam,

My name is

I am writing to express my objection of the proposed Waste Transfer Station on 109A Church Street, Lidcombe, NSW 2141.

The reasons for my objection are as follows:

- 1. Risk to the health and safety of residents. There is a risk that environmental waste and smell will leak out to Lidcombe and surrounds. There will be rats and rodents coming out of the site whilst there is a risk of rubbish spillage from trucks. This area is only 1 kilometre or less away from restaurant and shops. Air pollution with odour pollutants coming from the site and odour pollutants coming from trucks will affect the health of residents.
- 2. Traffic congestion. The Waste Transfer Station will be servicing Inner West and Central Sydney areas and with 118 trucks movements daily, through town and/or residential areas of Lidcombe, this will create traffic congestion on areas (Church, Arthur and Railway Street) which are already congested. In addition, the timing of these movements do not align within the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS).
- 3. Impact on roads. We already have big potholes on our roads. Imagine 118 trucks in and out? How's the Council going to cope with this?
- 4. Lidcombe is expanding. We have residential buildings which are being built and built along Church Street and the railway line. This Waste Transfer Station infrastructure does not suit the layout and the expansion aesthetic of the street and where Lidcombe as a community wants to be. You need to review the usage of this site because Lidcombe is now a high growth residential area not an industrial area. You need to ensure that the health and safety of the residents is priority.
- 5. More noise. The building itself during its sanitation process will create noise. The trucks in and out will create more noise. The residents around these areas are going to suffer from these noise.

Please buy back this land and give this back to the residents. Turn this land into a beautiful park that everyone will enjoy. We do not want a smelly building with its smell wafting through the suburb.

Kind regards,